
                                          GOVERNING BOARD AGENDA ITEM 
                                           AMPHITHEATER UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 10

_________________________________________________________________________________

DATE OF MEETING: December 7, 2021

TITLE: Approval of Donation of Surplus Education Materials
_________________________________________________________________________________
BACKGROUND:
The Purchasing/Warehouse Department for the District is responsible for the collection and disposition of 
surplus materials no longer required by District schools or administrative sites. Surplus materials received at the 
Purchasing/Warehouse Department are stored for sale, however, not all materials have value and buyers at 
auction do not exist for all items.

Arizona Revised Statute §15-342(18) states:  “Donate surplus or outdated learning materials, educational 
equipment and furnishings to nonprofit community organizations where the governing board determines that 
the anticipated cost of selling the learning materials, educational equipment or furnishings equals or exceeds 
the estimated market value of the materials.”

With Governing Board approval, the District would like to establish an ongoing relationship with the following 
nonprofit community organizations:  Chicanos Por La Causa and St. Andrews Preschool & Daycare.

______________________________________________________________________________________
RECOMMENDATION:
It is the recommendation of the Administration that the Governing Board authorize the Chief Financial Officer 
to make the determination that the anticipated costs of selling surplus materials exceeds the estimated market 
value and approve donations to Chicanos Por La Causa and St. Andrews Preschool & Daycare on an ongoing 
basis.

_________________________________________________________________________________________
INITIATED BY:

_________________________________________________________________________________
Scott Little, Chief Financial Officer                                                                         Date:  November 29, 2021

________________________________
Todd A. Jaeger, J.D., Superintendent


